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MINUTES FOR MEETING OF NOVEMBER 3, 2023

The meeting of the Pine Grove Township Supervisors was held on Friday, November 3, 2023 at 8:30 AM at the Town
Hall. Supervisors present were Linda Farnsworth and Robert Nelson. Others present were Julie Parmenter.

Linda Farnsworth opened the meeting at 8:40 a.m.

The meeting opened with the pledge to the flag.

Linda Farnsworth read over the agenda and asked if there were any comments from visitors or residents.
No visitors or residents were present.

A motion was made to approve the minutes from the October 11 and October 20, 2023 meeting by Bob Nelson. Linda
Farnsworth seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and the motion carried.

There was some conversation in reference to a complaint received regarding the car traffic on Big Four Road and how
fast they travel that road. The secretary received a call in the office about the speed that cars travel on this road. It was
requested that something be done. The Supervisors advised that they will look into what is involved in posting a speed
limit on that road. They also noted that it needs to be determined if Glade has a speed limit posted. The secretary will
look into this.

Next was the budget review. They Supervisors have set the revenues and expenses and they discussed the deficit and
how to handle this.

The Supervisor’s conversed about the possibility of raising property taxes or looking into raising the earned income tax
rate. They will investigate into what is the best course of action to take in order to make up for the deficit in the budget.

The newsletter was reviewed and it was stated that there were problems with the last issue. Lisa Miller is willing to help
Steve Horsley with the submission of the next edition.

Bob Nelson made a motion for adjournment at 9:43 am. Linda Farnsworth seconded the motion. The vote was
unanimous and the motion carried.

Sincerely,

i Weme, ek

Secretary



